

Church Langton CE Primary School

A member of Learn Academies Trust Headteacher: Mr Stephen Roddy Deputy Headteacher: Mrs Jennie Edwards

Friday 2nd March 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

Closures

We took the decision to close the school last week due to the challenging weather conditions. Late on Sunday evening we were informed that the water supply to our village and other surrounding villages has been cut-off and were left with no choice but to remain closed. We will continue to monitor the situation closely and will endeavour to inform you of any further disruption through the school website, email and text message service and twitter account.

Year 1 trip

The class are due to go on a trip to Rockingham Castle on Tuesday 6th March. The trip will go ahead as planned even if the rest of the school cannot be open. Parents should bring and collect the year one children at the normal time. Please make sure they all have a packed lunch and appropriate clothing and wellies for the trip.

Staff Development

Congratulations to Mrs Manley who has been awarded the status of Specialist Leader for Education in the teaching of mathematics. This is great recognition for her work both in our school and supporting teachers in other settings.

World Book Day

Unfortunately due to the bad weather we missed our World Book Day celebrations. We will therefore be having our own World Book Day on Friday 9th March. Please can the children bring their pyjamas and onesies in to get changed during the day. Parents who had volunteered to come in to read please can you confirm with the office if you are still able to take part.

Recycling Event

The pupils in year four had a brilliant afternoon working with our visitor from Leicestershire County Council and Pals theatre productions learning all about reduce, reuse and recycle. Thank you to Mrs Bladon for organising.

Open Morning

You are welcome to come and join us for open morning on Wednesday 7th March between 9.30am and 11.30am. The event is open to current and prospective parents, please report to the school office where a tour guide will greet you and show you around the school.

Registration of a child's illness

It is important that if your child is unwell you contact school on a daily basis. This can be done via email to admin@churchlangton.leics.sch.uk or on the telephone on option 1 leaving a brief message, your child's name and year group.























School Nurse Drop in Session

The School Nurse has organised another Drop in Session on Monday 12th March 2018 from 3pm to 4.30pm, if you would like an appointment please contact the school office.

Uniform Orders

Any parents placing orders from today up to 27th March can select to have their order included in the next consolidated 'free' delivery to school option on 18th April 2018.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Roddy

Diary Dates

Wednesday 7th March Open Morning 9.30am to 11.30am

Visit to Loughborough University

Friday 9th March Communion service in school hall – all welcome

World Book Day

Monday 12th March School Nurse Drop in session 3.00pm

Tuesday 13th March Easter Play (Years 3, 4 and 5) 2.00pm and 6.30pm

Monday 19th-Wednesday 21st March Year 4 residential trip

FoCLS updates

Family Bingo Event - sadly this had to be postponed due to the school closure. We will let you know the new date asap.

School Open Day - Wednesday 7th March - 9.30am-11.30am - we are looking for a couple of people who can spare an hour or two to help with refreshments and speak to parents looking around the school. If you can spare some time, please let Jo Baynes-Clarke know via the FoCLS email address below or contact the school office.

Mothers Day Gift event - Friday 9th March - FoCLS will be providing the opportunity for your child(ren) to purchase and personalise a gift to give to a loved one for Mothers Day. As the gifts will be personalised by the children, they will be suitable for mums, grandmas, aunts or any one special to that child. Each child will have the opportunity to create one gift, at a cost of £3. This event will take place during school hours and a letter will be sent out in the book bags next week.

FoCLS Meeting - Wednesday 14th March at 7.30pm at The Swan in Kibworth. All welcome.

Easter Bonnet Competition - an early mention of our annual Easter holidays competition - this year the kids task during the holidays will be to create an Easter Bonnet / Hat. Prizes will be available for the winning hats. More details to follow in due course.

Email: <u>focls123@gmail.com</u>
Friends of Church Langton School is a registered charity (Charity Number 1115364)